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Newsletter December 2018
At the end of 2018 we would like to give you a short report about this year’s  realized projects and the new plans we do have for the coming year. 
School buildings repaired, extended or newly build 

In June the extension of the Don Bosco school canteen in Andaung Chenh was finished  together with the new covered area where parents can now sell their home made products to students and teachers.  This means not only more food variety but also enables the parents to create some extra income and so slowly come out of the circle of poverty. 
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In February the installation of the solar panels at the Don Bosco Technical School in Sihanoukville could finally be completed so that from now onwards the school works on green energy. We try to install more solar panels on other schools in the future.
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In June there happened at the same school unfortunately a fatal gas explosion which caused the death of one teacher and injured three students and another teacher. It was fantastic to see the immediate worldwide help which provided that the widow and her two kids are now financially well taken care of.  Donors of SSCR in co-financing with Wild Geese Foundation funded the necessary costs for the repair of the demolished buildings, machinery and tools for the mechanical workshop so that meanwhile the lessons have started again.
In the autumn two new school buildings with 6 classrooms each, furniture, a playground and a toilet group could be opened. Also we were able to fund two new toilets at another school and repaired a third school building. These projects were planned and executed by the local organisation Spie-en, a sister organisation of the Dutch The Bridge Foundation (De Brug). The Wild Geese Foundation has co-financed all these projects.    

To stimulate within the local communities the understanding and the need for being more self-supportive they have to contribute financially to all the projects they ask for our funding and they also will have to take care of the maintenance of the projects. During the former Khmer Rouge regime the feeling for own responsibility has been totally neglected and therefore we have now to teach this self-supporting responsibility again and hope the communities will regain their responsibility once more. 
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New school building in Boeng Snay
In our recent Easter Newsletter we informed you already about the realization of the repair of 15 school buildings in cooperation with the Hopeful Children Foundation (HCC) with co-financing from Wild Geese Foundation in the district Tramkok. This means that for the 5.785 children in the area they now have schools with good roofs against the rain and 6 newly established playgrounds and toilet groups as well as 50 water filters and two new water pumps. All 15 schools have now also a library with books and an outside covered space to read. 
Our plans for 2019 are the building of two new school buildings with each 6 furnished classrooms, toilets and a sports field in cooperation with The Bridge Foundation and their local  organisation Spie-en. These projects will all be co-financed by Wild Geese Foundation. For the Don Bosco Foundation we will finance in Salabalath a bicycle shed and the connection to the public water supply. Also we hope in 2019 to receive the application for a new solar system to be installed at the Don Bosco Technical School in Phnom Penh to be co-financed by Wild Geese Foundation. In 2018 SSCR also co-financed the new building for a teachers home which will be established in 2019 via Tree for Hope Foundation. Finally we made a contribution to “Rise against hunger” for school meals which was doubled by the “Red Star” organisation. Another contribution to the organisation “Room to read” for the education of girls was even tripled by “Sensato Investors”. So the value of our donations grew two or even three times!  
New village wells, irrigation canals and a dam
Under control of Spie-en we have financed together with The Bridge Foundation and with co-financing from Wild Geese Foundation in 2018 new village wells to provide clean drinking water to the communities. Also we financed new culverts under the roads to avoid that heavy rainfall will otherwise destroy these roads. So the villages will have access to other villages, market places and schools even in the monsoon season.  
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New village pump well
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New culvert under the road
For the first time we also financed the building of a dam and two irrigation canals. This is for SSCR a new initiative to teach the farmers how to intensify their agricultural activities by better irrigation with as a result will offer the farmers to be able to harvest the rice several times a year.  The farmers are also trained by Spie-en volunteers to keep the irrigation canals well maintained so that they will serve the purpose for many years to come. By providing this sort of agricultural education we hope to help the farmers to improve their income situation in a way that they finally will come out of the circle of poverty and will be more self-supportive. For all of these projects the villagers pay at least 15% of the total costs as their own contribution. This will return to them the feeling of being self-responsible for their own future and they will also better take care of these projects.  Here you can see a short video of the projects which have been realized by SSCR together with The Bridge Foundation in 2018.   
For 2019 we also have already plans to realize new wells, culverts and an irrigation canal  together with The Bridge Foundation and their local organisation Spie-en and the co-financing from Wild Geese Foundation.
[image: image7.jpg]



New canal for better irrigation

Training for our local partner organisations
Since 1995 we work closely together in Cambodia with the Don Bosco Foundation of Cambodia and since 2001 with Spie-en, the local partner of The Bridge Foundation. Both local organisations do their best to be more self-supporting in the near future and to achieve this we finance yearly several capacity trainings for the volunteers and staff with co-financing of Wild Geese Foundation and The Bridge Foundation. The Don Bosco Foundation held several computer trainings sessions in Battambang and also gave lessons in Montessori teaching. Finally two of the technical teachers followed a seminar at the National Technical Institute in Phnom Penh to upgrade their own skills about technical teaching. 

Spie-en organizes once a year a week long internal training for their more than 120 volunteers next to the daylong training which is held every week. For 2019 there are already similar trainings planned. By these sort of capacity trainings we hope to achieve that our local partners will be in the long run more self-supporting and finally independent from our Dutch funding organisation.       
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Training session of Spie-en volunteers

Financial support of students 

Besides supporting one or the other of our projects you may also consider the possibility to financially support poor youth during their 12 years of schooling or when they choose for a 2 year long stage period learning a practical job.  Both educations will be finalized with a state recognized diploma and will offer them to continue at a university or find a well-paid decent job to support themselves and their families. The cost for one student is  yearly €180 (€15 per month) during their school period. The cost during the 2 years practical “on the job” trainings is €300 (€25 per month). The Don Bosco Technical Schools in Phnom Penh, Sihanoukville, Kep en Poipet offer the following sorts of practical job educations: metal works, electricity and solar technic, motor technic, computer, printing, secretarial, management and the creation and making of clothes. At the Hotel school the students learn all sections of hospitality from reception, cooking, bar, room service, serving in the restaurant and looking after the kids of clients during their stay in the hotel. A different on the job training is given at the agricultural school in Salabalath where students are trained to run a farm or grow vegetables. Until now every year again all these students have a 100% guaranty for a decent and well-paid job once they have achieved their diploma. And this means that they will be able to support their own family including their parents and by doing so they finally can all leave the circle of poverty. 
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Thank you very much!           
In 2018 many of you have supported in one or the other way our projects with a single or periodical donation or in other special ways.  For the second time a team of runners has participated in the 10 miles running event called “Dam to Dam run”.  Another group of 34 ladies had organized a tennis tournament in favour of our school projects and others have collected donations instead of presents on occasions of their birthday, anniversary, pension and even at a funeral asking for a donation for a playground instead of flowers.  
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New playground
We want to say a big “Thank you” to you as sponsor for all the donations we have received and which made it possible to realize above mentioned educational projects together with the co-finance organisation Wild Geese Foundation. For the students is your support essential as it makes it possible for them to follow the 12 years of schooling and some of them do also follow a study of a two years practical “on the job training ” to learn a decent job.  With a state recognized  diploma in hand they all will be able to earn a good salary which will enable them to support their own family and leave behind the circle of poverty once and for all. Therefore we thank you in the name of all students, the volunteers and board members of our School Projects Cambodia Rotterdam Foundation for your support and trust in our organisation. 
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The team of SSCR wish you, your partner, your family and your friends a         
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   With kind regards
   Rolf Renzow                                                                                                                                  Treasurer

   P.s.: in case you do not want any longer to receive news from our foundation please write to:  info@sscr.nl
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